10/23/2009 10:52

PAGE 02/02



VIA HAND-DELIVERY

October 23, 2009

George Purefoy, City Manager George A. Purefoy Municipal Center 6101 Frisco Square Blvd., 5th Floor Frisco, TX 75034

RE:

Exide Technologies

Dear George:

Below are Exide's responses to your verbal requests:

- Exide will voluntarily withdraw Exide Technologies' application for a nermit modification to allow an increase in production at its lead recycling facility located in Frisco, Texas.
- Exide will work with TCEQ to locate monitors as recommended by TCEQ for the upcoming lead NAAQS standard of 0.15 $\mu g/m^3$.
- Exide is willing to discuss community impact programs and costs with the City and in principle, will support initiatives in this area.
- Exide will conduct the delineation studies at the Stewart Creek Waste 'Vater Treatment Plant site.
- Exide will install additional controls as necessary and appropriate to at ain compliance with the upcoming lead NAAQS standard of 0.15 μg/m³.

During its operation of the facility, Exide has worked to continuously improve is environmental and safety controls and has been making the necessary investments to ensure compliance with legal standards. Ambient lead in air monitoring results from around the Exide Frisco facility has been lower than the previous NAAQS standard for lead of 1.5 μ g/m³ for over a decade. As always, we are committed to maintaining a positive relationship with The City of Frisco.

Sincerely,

EXIDE TECHNOLOGIES

Vice President - Recycling

Don Barar Plant Manager